Rhodesia Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 29th January 2025
Present:
Councillors K Pigott (Chair), Councillors C Creasey, P Hancock and S Marks.
M Welch (Clerk).

There were no members of the public present.

1. Apologies for absence 
Apologies were received from Councillors S Fielding and D Pressley. 

2. Declaration of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.

3. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 6th November 2024
The minutes of the Meeting held on 6th November, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and were signed.

4. Matters arising
a)  Vacancy
Following the disqualification of Andrew Roberts we are able to co-opt onto the council, there have been no applications so this was deferred to the next meeting.

b) Village Hall – Shelving, door, cooker
The Chairman reported that the cooker has been fixed.   The door contractor is struggling to find the part needed for the door, the Chairman will look into this further.  Councillors agreed that details of the suggested shelving should be circulated and the shelving should be purchased when agreed.

Councillor Pressley had suggested solar panels could be installed at the village hall, this was discussed and the clerk will check if CIL could be used for this.  The defibrillator was discussed and councillors agreed that as the village hall was close to the post office it may be better to find another site this will be discussed further at the next meeting.

Councillors discussed where a TV for displaying events should be sited and councillors agreed the Chairman could go ahead and arrange this.

c) Allotments.  
The idea of a community garden was discussed, the possibility of siting a bench in the garden will be looked into and discussed further at the next meeting.

d) Flooding/Aqua sacs
The Chairman will check how much room is available for further supplies and councillors offered to move the salt which is still outside into the store next week.

e) Mining Memorial
This had already been discussed. 

f) Speed signs
Concerns were raised about the speed of traffic and also quad bikes that have been coming through the village.  The Chairman proposed that the clerk write to the police about the issues and if there is no reply it should be taken higher, seconded by Councillor Marks and all agreed.

g)  Caretaker
The staff committee will look into the duties further and report back.
  
[bookmark: _Hlk144354647]5. New Business  
a) CIL
The clerk has received a reply stating that a skip would be classed as infrastructure cost.  The solar panels and defibrillator will be looked into further.

b) Spring Clean 2025 29 March-12 April
Details have been circulated, the school have expressed an interest in participating.  This will be discussed next week to see how many volunteers there are and details will be passed to the clerk to organise, councillors suggested a Friday may be best.

c) Pension Policy
Details have been passed on to councillors and the policy was unanimously accepted.

6. Planning
a) New Applications.
There were no new applications

b) Decisions
There were no new decisions.

7. Finance
a) Balance – Unity Account £20506.59

b) Payments - the following payments were agreed, Salaries £736.67, P Hall, Hugo Fox £11.99   Notts ALC £328.10, window cleaning £40, Paper £14.37, Danlec £270, Spectrum £39.00,  Shireoaks Parish Council £500 and M Welch Homeworking Allowance Apr-Jan £260.
 
c) Banking -Signatories
There have been problems with the new signatories who are still unable to authorise payments councillors will pursue these.  Councillor Pigott proposed Councillor Marks become a signatory seconded by Councillor Hancock and all agreed.

d) Precept
Councillor Pigott proposed the precept be kept the same as last year per household giving £15,147 this year. due to the new houses, seconded by Councillor Creasey and unanimously agreed.

e) Homeworking Allowance
The clerk explained that HMRC have changed the homeworking allowance this year and had circulated details received from SLCC about reimbursing the homeworking allowance, Councillor Pigott proposed we pay £26 monthly for this to the clerk, seconded by Councillor Marks and unanimously agreed.

f) Fireworks
Shireoaks have asked if the council would make a donation again this year, the Chairman proposed we donate £500, seconded by Councillor Hancock and all agreed.

8. County and District Councillors
A report from Councillor Pressley had been circulated and was discussed.

9. Correspondence
All other correspondence has been circulated.

10. Date of next meeting
Wednesday 5th March 2025 at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 7.45p.m.

